KEN CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

December 12, 2018
The regular meeting of The Ken Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held at the Ken Caryl Ranch House.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

Ken Whiteacre
-  Present


Sue Bryant

-  Present
Bob Campbell

-  Present


Kathy Dann

-  Present
Rick White

-  Present


Phillip Mills – Agent
-  Present
Call to Order – Kathy Dann called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  A quorum was present.

Minutes – The minutes of the meeting held November 14, 2018 were approved as presented.  
Open Forum
· No homeowners were present.

Committee Reports
      Architectural, Building & Maintenance Committee
· HIRs were received from:
· 11637 to install six windows.  This was approved.
· 11623 to install a pergola on the deck.   No action taken as not enough details were provided.
· 11607 to paint garage doors.   A time extension was granted to June 15.
· 11882 has a dumpster behind their garage.   No request was made and a letter will be sent.
Landscape Committee
· Quotes were received from Environmental Tree care for the Scheduled Phase I pruning and three extra trees.  A lengthy discussion was held about possibly postponing the Phase I pruning by Environmental Tree Service for $25,101 in lieu of starting to replace trees. It was decided to continue with the Phase I pruning. During the Spring and Summer the Landscape Committee and the board will develop a plan for replacing trees on the property. This will include the types of trees, where to plant them, how to water them, and informing the owners in case they would like to donate a tree to the community.

· It was suggested that the steel edging throughout the property be examined and replaced.
Communications Committee
· The next edition is planned for early January.   Directors were encouraged to develop articles.
Financial Reports – Phil Mills reviewed the reports for November 2018
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $42,348.  Reserve Account - $637,423.
· Disbursements during the month (not including the regular transfer to reserves) were $38,394.

· Delinquencies were down to $19,500.

· Prepaid maintenance fees were $16,862.
· Total expenses (11 months) were $14,996 under budget.  
· Three units are in Chapter 13.  One has paid off the pre-petition bankruptcy but still owes post-petition over $10,000.   He has asked the Association for relief from late fees, interest and attorney fees. 
· On motion by Ken, seconded by Sue and duly passed, the Board allocated $20,000 of the reserve funds to the chimney top recoating project.
Property Manager’s Report

·  Phil installed a new post for the parking sign by the east entrance.
· Chambers Construction repaired the hit-and-run damage to the corner of the 11886 garage.

· Chambers Construction applied chimney top coating to two chimneys.   The brush-on seems as thick and effective as the trowel-on material.
· Chambers Construction will begin the same gutter-cleaning this week.
· Chambers Construction replaced the wood bridge by #11886.

Unfinished Business
· On motion by Rick, seconded by Ken and duly passed, the Board approved the removal of two trees by Environmental Tree Service and the limbing-up of a Spruce tree for $3,770.
· On motion by Ken, seconded by Bob and duly passed, the Board approved the Phase I pruning by Environmental Tree Service for $25,101.
New Business
· Ken noted that part of the north split rail fence has been dislodged again. 
Executive Session – None was held.
Adjourn – There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM.  The next meeting will be 6:30 pm on Wednesday, January 9, 2019 at the Ken Caryl Ranch House.

Respectfully submitted by Phil Mills, Acting Secretary

